- Please make every effort to arrive on time for your scheduled shift, preferably 5 minutes
 before the half hour. You may sign-up, change a previous sign-up, or check the schedule at
 https://signup.com/go/HdCJZbe. You will receive a reminder from Sign-Up.com 2 days before
 your scheduled time.
- 2. Please be prepared to spend an hour outdoors. Harris County requires masks to be worn outside if you are within 6 feet of another person. All shifts are expected to be filled no matter what the weather brings. In the case of thunder and lightning, please return to your car and pray there until the storm passes.
- 3. If you know in advance that you will not be able to be at your shift, please notify

 Marie McCoy at 281-610-3986 (Cell) or 281-265-7749 (home)
- 4. **Directions:** From Sugar Land, go north on 59 to Gessner. Turn right on Gessner, then get all the way to the left and turn left at Tybor, the first street on the left. If you miss Tybor, no problem, just turn left at Jason, the next street. Follow either Tybor or Jason to Wednesbury Lane and turn left. 8200 is a large professional building which will be on your left. SEE MAP. **Do NOT park in the lot for the building, OR in the lot next door**; we have been told that we are not welcome there. Park on the street. We **stand on the sidewalk across the street** from the building.
- 5. **Signs, prayer booklets and other materials are inside a large portfolio.** One of the volunteers on the 8:30 am shift will bring the portfolio from Mary Pesek's house, and someone from the last shift will need to return it there. The map shows that location as well as the prayer site, and copies of the map will be available on the clipboard. Although it is thought that the primary means of transmitting COVID-19 is through person-to-person contact, it is possible to transmit via surfaces. Wipes will be available to sanitize the signs and pens before you use them.
- 6. <u>Please sign a copy of the Statement of Peace, and abide by this Statement at all times.</u>
 Copies of the Statement of Peace will be on the clipboard. After signing, leave the sheet there.
- 7. You may hold one of the signs provided. Please do not use any other signs. Do NOT leave signs unattended. They may be held or perhaps propped up against you. Our signs are focused on attracting women to come to us for help with alternatives. If someone comes over, give them the map copies on the clipboard with information on the Women's Pregnancy Center, only a short distance away.
- 8. You are free to pray in any manner you wish. Please be respectful of other Christians who may have a different style of prayer than yours. This is a time for prayer, NOT a time for chitchat.